University Committee on Undergraduate Instruction

Oakland University

November 20, 2013

Members present:  Claudia Grobbel, Art Bull, Kanako Taku, Darrin Hanna, Steve Shablin, Amanda Nichols, Adam McChesney, Cindy Hermsen, Jennifer Eastwood, Scott Crabill, and Seong Cho.  
Guest present:  Tricia Westergaard

Meeting called to order by S. Crabill at 1:05 pm. Rowdy group simmered down at 1:08 pm. Business began.
Meeting minutes approved Eastwood 1st, Nichols 2nd.

1. Michigan Transfer Agreement Language – S. Shablin reviewed the new language in the Michigan Transfer Agreement.  He explained that the new agreement identifies requirements more specifically than the macro agreement.  The agreement was drafted by a committee consisting of members from Michigan Universities, Community Colleges, and President's Council.  The agreement has been signed within Michigan and MACRAO is now tasked with creating an implementation plan.  Tricia Westergaard addressed UCUI as a guest who is part of the committee creating the implementation plan proposal.  T. Westergaard reported that the general education committee (GEC) proposed to treat the MTA the same as the MACRAO agreement.  That is, OU wouldn't add any requirements nor take any away from those already in place for the MACRAO agreement; under MTA, the requirements would be the same.  UCUI and GEC will bring the proposal to treat them the same to the University Senate.  T. Westergaard reported that at the GLACRAO meeting including Ohio and Indiana, OU was recognized as being ahead of everyone on implementing these agreements. 

a. Since more transfer students are expected to participate under MTA, Engineering, Sciences, and other units are encouraged to make a 'sample schedule' for a typical MTA student that will be published in the major guides to address some of the course scheduling challenges that MTA/MACRAO students face.  
b. UCUI's consensus was that there are no issues with the language either.

c. There was discussion about the impact of the changes including writing intensive requirements that need to be satisfied with RHT 160 being a pre-req for many other major courses.  Math is another concern. 
UCUI voted unanimously to approve the agreement, Grobbel 1st, Cho 2nd 

2. S. Cho presented changes made to the Music program review based on discussions from our last meeting.  The committee suggested word changes that were made during the meeting.  The Dance self-study draft will be discussed at the next meeting.

UCUI voted unanimously to approve the Music program review, Hanna 1st, Grobbel 2nd 
3. The self-study for BDTS and Art & Art History was discussed.  
UCUI decided by consensus to give
a. BDTS a one year extension at which time their external review will be complete.

b. Art & Art History a one year extension because of the recent multiple leadership changes.
c. Chemistry a one year extension at which time their American Chemical Society renewal will be complete.

4. Nursing submitted their self-study to UCUI.  Members will be selected to review that material at the next meeting.
5. Dual enrollment and offering college courses off campus for high school students was discussed.  Potential advantages and disadvantages of having a policy for off campus courses in high schools were discussed.  Generally, it seems that a policy is not needed at this time.  UCUI will discuss this again during the next meeting and determine whether or not a policy is needed.
6. S. Crabill indicated that he is still waiting for information about mid-semester evaluation dates to further discuss the mid-semester evaluation date policy.

7. Course withdraw dates were briefly discussed.  A more detailed discussion will continue once more information has been returned about mid-semester evaluation dates.
The meeting closed at approximately 3:00pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Darrin Hanna

School of Engineering and Computer Science
